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Dear Friends,

Partnerships. Affiliations. Friendships. 

Relationships are at the heart of everything we do at Advocates. We 
value relationships that are open, warm, flexible, and friendly. We 
seek relationships that bring new strengths, talents, and perspectives 
to our work. And we are fortunate to have meaningful relationships 
with hundreds of partners and friends who share our goal of helping 
people live healthy, satisfying lives in the community. 

On the next few pages, you will read about mergers that are in the 
works. Community partnerships we’ve forged. And a few of the 
friendships the people we support enjoy.  

As we think about the future, one thing is certain: we can’t provide all 
of the innovative programming, fun enrichment activities, and critical 
staff support if we rely solely on government contracts. We depend 
on our friends, families, neighbors, and the community—and we are 
grateful for your help, support, and generosity. 

I hope you enjoy reading this report. And I hope you know that none 
of this would be possible without you.

Please call or email me anytime. I’m always open to meeting for  
a cup of coffee if you’d like to chat more.

I am truly grateful for your friendship.

Warm wishes, 

Diane Gould
President and CEO

Front cover: Opening of Community Behavioral Health Center.

Message
President’s

It is essential that every 
member of our Advocates 
community shares our 
commitment to partnership 
with the people we support, 
their guardians, friends, and 
family. Partnership implies 
openness, warmth, flexibility, 
and friendliness. People 
often feel they can grow if 
they feel encouragement and 
acceptance. When people feel 
safe enough to take risks, they 
can learn from their mistakes 
and try new things.

YEAR IN REVIEW
AFFILIATIONS MONGAN 

INSTITUTE AT 
MGH 
During the pandemic, Advocates partnered with the 
Mongan Institute at Mass General Hospital, along with six 
other agencies, on a federal research project to study the 
best ways to mitigate the spread of COVID-19 and future 
infectious diseases in group living environments. More 
than 800 Advocates residents at 62 sites participated in 
the two-year study!

This was the first research of its kind. Previous studies 
focused on infectious disease in nursing homes or other 
shared living locations and did not include community 
living sites for those individuals with developmental 
disabilities or serious mental health conditions.

Nearly a dozen research papers are being written  
for publication in peer reviewed journals including  
Royal Society for Public Health and Disability and  
Health Journal.

We continued working 
closely with HMEA and Family 
Continuity, two respected 
human service agencies offering 
services for people with a wide 
variety of challenges and their 
families. We look forward to merging on July 1, 
2024—and helping more people get the support 
they need. 

Together, we will serve more than 45,000 
individuals and families through ten behavioral 
health clinics, 148 group homes, six family support 
centers, ten day and employment programs, and 
dozens of community based programs.

These mergers will strengthen our mission, create 
more opportunities for employees, and provide 
new options for individuals and families.

DIGITAL 
INCLUSION
Thanks to a two-year grant from Massachusetts 
Broadband Institute, we hired a Digital Navigator 
to help people we support obtain digital devices, 
develop digital skills, and enroll in low-cost 
broadband programs. The Digital Navigator will 
help people learn to use telehealth, explore 
employment opportunities online, set appointment 
reminders using calendar apps, and stay connected 
with family and friends.

HOPEWELL
Last year, we began providing clinical support to 21 
adults with developmental disabilities living at five 
group homes operated by sister agency, Hopewell.

At the end of the year, we assumed full-time care  
for the residents and overall management of the 
five homes.

We hired dozens of the staff working in these 
homes, so residents could maintain longstanding 
relationships with their staff.

EXCERPT FROM  
THE ADVOCATES WAY

PATHWAYS 
TO INCLUSIVE 
HEALTHCARE 
We launched a new program in partnership with 
the Eunice Kennedy Shriver Center at UMass Chan 
Medical School to train recent college graduates 
planning to attend pre-medical, nursing, dental, or 
other healthcare graduate programs.

Students work directly with individuals with 
developmental disabilities at our day program and 
gain valuable hands-on training along with clinical 
guidance. At the end of the nine-month program, 
students receive a certificate in Disability Studies 
from UMass Chan Medical School.

Along the way, students develop skills needed to 
provide disability competent healthcare, which will 
make them better healthcare providers.
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Take a book, leave a book. 
That’s the theory behind the 
Little Free Libraries that were 
installed in front of three group 
homes this summer. Little Free 
Libraries are a great way for 
residents to find something new 
to read and create connections 
with neighbors. Thanks to 
Medfield-based Boy Scout Troop 
89 for their hard work!

Breakfast, baseball, and bowling, 
oh my! Thanks to our friends at 
T-Mobile Accessibility who hosted 
a series of fun and meaningful 
events to show our Deaf and Hard 
of Hearing employees how much 
we appreciate them—and to create 
opportunities for Deaf or Hard 
of Hearing individuals to spend 
time in the community in fun and 
accessible environments.

This group of adventurers spent 
the summer exploring Boston, from 
Museum of Fine Arts to a Harbor 
Cruise, from sailing on the Charles to 
cycling on the Minuteman Bike Trail. 
What’s better than fun with friends?

5

We opened our new 
Community Behavioral 
Health Center (CBHC) in 
February as part of the 
State’s Roadmap to improve 
the delivery of behavioral 
health services. As one of 26 
CBHCs across the state, we 
provide routine, crisis, and 
urgent substance use disorder 
and mental health services. We 
also provide care coordination, 
peer services, screening, and 
coordination with primary 
care providers. Through the 
CBHC, we will help more than 
8,000 people this year from 31 
communities. We are grateful 
to dozens of friends for their 
commitment to helping people get the care they need—when they need 
it—including Congresswoman Katherine Clark; Governors Baker and 
Healey; EOHHS Secretaries Sudders and Walsh; leadership at MassHealth 
and Department of Mental Health; and Framingham Mayor Sisitsky.

Thanks to DCU for Kids 
Foundation and TJX 
Foundation, 50 clinicians 
received tote bags overflowing 
with books, games, puzzles, 
and art supplies this spring. 
Therapists will use these 
materials to create trusting 
relationships with children 
experiencing social or 
emotional challenges.



Your kindness and support brings joy to our lives, and to 
the lives of thousands of children, adults, and families.

$250,000+
MetroWest Health Foundation

$100,000 - $49,999
Anonymous

$50,000 - $99,000
Anonymous
Community Care Corps

$25,000 - $49,999
Anonymous (2)
Thomas and Nancy Adams (∞)
The Doug Flutie, Jr. Foundation for Autism
Foundation for MetroWest
M&T Bank 
United Healthcare

$10,000 - $24,999
Baypath Elder Services Inc.
Charles F. Bacon Trust
Commonwealth Care Alliance
Deborah Munroe Noonan Memorial Fund
Eastern Bank Foundation
Ipswich Shellfish Company
Katharine C. Pierce Trust
The Parmenter Foundation
Point32Health Foundation
SVN/Parsons Commercial Group - Boston
T-Mobile Accessibility

$5,000 - $9,999
Anonymous
Citizens Bank
Commonwealth Care Alliance
Metrowest Community Health Coalition 

(CHNA 7)
DCU for Kids
Gallagher Benefit Insurance Services
Diane Gould (†)
Jessica and Karl Kemp (§)
Maria Krokidas and Bruce Bullen
Alex Lam (∞)
McNish Building & Development
MutualOne Charitable Foundation
PCE Systems
Sudbury Foundation
TJX Foundation
Pat and Steve Vinter (§)

$2,500 - $4,999
Anonymous (2)
Susan and Kent Allen (∞)

AllWays Health Partners
Bloomberg Philanthropies
CBIZ and MHM
Curtis Strategy, LLC
Genoa Healthcare
Klarman Family Foundation
Krokidas and Bluestein
Massachusetts Association for 

Mental Health
Maugel Architects
Keith and Tara Neal (†)
Public Consulting Group
Joe and Deborah Record (†)
Reliant Medical Group
Keith and Jennifer Scott (†)
Special Needs Companies
TPx Communications
Paul and Cindy Trollinger

$1,000 - $2,499
Curtis and Diane Arledge (∞)
Autobahn East LLC
Ball Consulting Group, LLC
Cathy and Kevin Boyle (∞)
Cathy and Michael Brown (∞)
Buy Back World
Citius Printing & Graphics, LLC.
Cushing Electrical Company, Inc.
Bill Davison and Carol Rissman
Briana Duffy
Edward M. Kennedy Community 

Health Center
Employment Options
Peg and Rick Golden (∞)
HHAeXchange
Annette Hines and Mark Worthington
Kay and Philip Hodge (§)
Hot 96.9 | Beasley Media Group, Inc
Christine and Thomas Hubbard (§)
Image Tech, A Xerox Business 

Solutions Company
Stephen Kingsbury
Scott and Nicole Kirouac
The Learning Center for the Deaf
Judith Leary
Leone Marketing Solutions
Karen and Brian Mariscal (∞)
Charlene McEntee (§)
Brenda Miele Soares (†)
Jim Mills and Sandra Miller
Tom and Linda Moroney (∞)
NAMI Newton-Wellesley
The New England Council

Diane and Kele Newark (†)
Teddie Oppermann (∞)
Nicole Paiva
Pear Associates
PelMeds
Pinnacle Construction Company, Inc.
Quisitive
Rad Campaign LLC
Gerard and Lorraine Rivell (∞)
Michael and Shirley Sheridan (§)
Matthew Siegel (†)
Sara Lee Silberman (∞)
Robert Silberman (∞)
Gary Bubly and Karen Smigel (§)
SnowCap Technologies LLC
Stoneham Staffing Group
Town Fair Tire Foundation, Inc.
Wayside Youth & Family Support Network
Dan and Shirley-Ann Weir (§)
Wolf & Company, P.C
Worcester Red Sox
WORK Inc.
Lin Xie (∞)
YW Boston

$500 - $999
Anonymous
ABS Behavioral Health Services
Val Amenta
Arc of Massachusetts
Edward W Bolduc
Hendrika and Paul Browne (∞)
Jennifer Caiazzo
Bob Charpetier and Eileen Carew
Rosemary Colson
Erin Curley
Family Continuity
Robin and Peter Foley
Jay and Barbara Gainsboro
Adrian Gentilucci
Andrea Glass (∞)
Kevin Gould (§)
Donald and Linda Hovasse
Chris Keefe and Jennifer Bardsley
Adam Kerr
Victoria and James Klumpp (∞)
Varda and Marvin Konstam
Beth Lacey and Millard Rose
Chuck Laue
Edward Leary
Sheng X. Lin (∞)
Michelle Lord
Regina and Jay Marshall (†)

(†) employee      (∞) family receiving services      (§) board member (continued on next page)

Due to space constraints, we unfortunately are not able to list everyone who supported us this year. 
Please know that we are truly grateful for every single donation of time, energy, or financial resources.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Operating Revenue
Department of Mental Health 19% 29,151
Department of Developmental 
Services 34% 50,878

Medicare/Medicaid/MassHealth 34% 50,569
Private Insurance 4% 6,296
Client Fees and Rent Subsidies 2% 3,693
Other 6% 8,918

Total 100% $149,506

Operating Expenses
Residential Programs 50% 72,953

Outpatient Mental Health &  
Care Management 15% 21,171

Psychiatric Emergency 
Services & Crisis Stabilization 5% 7,116 

Adult Family Care 8% 11,908 

Day & Employment Services 4% 5,634 

Community Justice 3% 4,977 

Family & Person-Centered 
Supports 3% 4,446

General & Adminstrative 12% 16,687

Total 100% $144,892 

Expenses by Function
Personnel 83% 120,401 

Occupancy 5% 7,628 

Supplies & Client 3% 4,623

Information Technology 3% 3,959 

Transportation 1% 2,000

Training 1% 1,900

Other 3% 4,382

Total 100% $144,892
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EXECUTIVE LEADERSHIP TEAM
Diane Gould, LICSW 
President and CEO

Jeffrey Keilson, MA 
Senior Vice President of Strategic 
Planning and Development

Regina Marshall, JD 
Chief Operating Officer 

Keith Neal, MBA, MHL, CHFP 
Chief Financial Officer

Anne Pelletier Parker, LICSW, ACSW 
Senior Vice President of  
Health Systems Integration

Brenda Miele Soares, LICSW, MSW 
Senior Vice President of  
Behavioral Health Services

Jule Gomes Noack 
President and CEO, HMEA 

Janine Taylor, MS, SPHR, SHRM-SCP 
Chief Human Resources Officer

Mark Viron, MD 
Chief Medical Officer

Karen Williams, MSW 
Senior Vice President of Intellectual, 
Developmental, and Brain Injury Services

DONORS (continued)
Danna Mauch
Ruth and Craig McGary
Al Miller (∞)
Melinda and Michael Mullen
James Mulligan
Noah’s Ark Foundation (∞)
Peter Noonan (†)
Northern Light Consulting
Katherine Perrelli
Jeff and Lesley Prowda
Susan Pymm (∞)
David Reske
Elka Sachs
Lucia Savickas
Kevin Schlichenmeyer
The Second Church in Newton
Shrewsbury Lions Club
Debra-Ann Sowul (†)
Stoneman, Chandler and Miller
Judith Styer
Janine Taylor and Kemo Ceesay (†)
Erica Tharp
TLC Janitorial, Inc.
Kate Vassallo
Mark Viron and Komal Bhasin (†)

$250 - $499
Anonymous (2)
Nathan Alvord
Gretchen Amonte
Kelly Angel
Elizabeth Bardasz (†)
Trish Bromme
Edward Burke
Shannon Burns (†)

Erin Bush (∞)
Robert and Cathy Callaghan (∞)
CHC: Creating Healthier Communities
Robert Cherney (†)
Chick-Fil-A at Westborough FSU
Maryrose Coiner, PhD and Mike Coiner
Craig and Wendy Davis (§)
Eileen Dillon
Stephanie Doss-Robertson (†)
Karen Dumas
Rick Eddins
Nick and Meridith Edmonds
Nancy Elliott
Alex and Cassandra Fidalgo (§)
First Church Unitarian
Jim and Cara Friedman (†)
Craig and Leigh Ann Gaudette (†)
Tommy Gentilucci
Dennis and Maureen Gilligan
Roger and Dorothy Gipps (∞)
Chris and Julie Gordon
Jessica Greenfield
Reginald and Kathy Hart (∞)
Heated Lion Enterprises, Inc.
Paul Holtzman
Robert and Crispen Jachowicz (∞)
Julianna and Greg Kaden
Eric and Steffi Karp (∞)
Jeff Keilson (†) (∞)
Irina Krylov
Ariel C Leclerc
Grace Lee
Lilly Lenavitt
Paul Leonard
Brian and Meredith Lively
Eileen Lou Prince (∞)
Nancy Markle

John McCarthy
Pam McKillop (†) (∞)
Bob McKillop (∞)
David and Jean McKinley
Cindy Megna (∞)
Laura Miller (†)
Katherine and Jim Munz
Jule and Steve Noack
Anna Nolan, III and Kevin Nolan (†)
Mark O’Reilly (§)
Virginia Thayer Osgood and 

Phillip Ian Thayer (∞)
Ronald and Anne Parker (†)
Gladys and William Phillips (∞)
Louise Povall
Mary C Purdy
Helen Gaye (Gaspari) Quintiliani and 

Chet Olson
Janet Rattray (∞)
Jim Ritter
Thomas Horn and Sue Sciaraffa
Sarah and John Sequeira (∞)
Silicon Valley Bank
James and Barbara Singer (∞)
Gwen and Mitchell Sokoloff (∞)
Craig Stelmach
Kelly Sutton
Tuyet Tran
Danny van Leeuwen
William and Suzanne Weber
Lee and Rob Whitman-Raymond (∞)
Lynn and Brian Wilder (†)
Karen Williams and Cindy Donges (†)
Erin Williams (∞)
Will Wray

(†) employee      (∞) family receiving services      (§) board member

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Jessica Kemp, M.Ed.
Chair

Daniel M. Weir
Vice Chair

Patricia G. Vinter
Vice Chair

Michael Sheridan
Treasurer

Christine Hubbard
Clerk

Dennis Millner-Hanley
Assistant Clerk

Steve Boczenowski

Gary Bubly, MD

Craig Davis

Alex Fidalgo

Eddy Frazier, CPA, MBA

Kevin Gould

Kay H. Hodge, Esq.

Charlene Jacobs, LMHC

Charlene McEntee

Shunda McGahee, MD

Mark E. O’Reilly

Richard Rovner


